
The Office of Capital Improvements (OCI) is sending this notification to you as a follow 
up to the email you received related to the Capital Fund formula grants being awarded 
pursuant to the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 (ARRA).   
 
The email stated that all PHAs that are PHAS troubled will be subject to additional 
monitoring and oversight by HUD and its agents/contractors as deemed appropriate 
and necessary in order ensure the proper use of ARRA Formula grant funds.   
 
This email notification serves as a reminder that you are designated as PHAS troubled 
and as such will be subject to additional monitoring and oversight related to the use of 
the ARRA Formula grant funds.   
 
If you have any question regarding your troubled designation please contact Wanda 
Funk at the Real Estate Assessment Center (REAC) at 202-475-8736. 
 


